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File No.: 4314
VIA ELECTRONIC SUBMISSION

September 29, 2016

National Energy Board
517 — 10™ Avenue SW
Calgary, AB T2R 0A8

ATTENTION: SHERI YOUNG, SECRETARY OF THE BOARD

Dear Ms. Young:

Re:  Energy East Project and Asset Transfer (Energy East) and Eastern Mainline
Project (Eastern Mainline)
Files: OF-Fac-0il-E266-2014-01 02 and OF-Fac-Gas-T211-2014-01 02

We are writing on behalf of the intervener Mosquito First Nation (the “MFN™). The MFN
agrees with the applicants Algoquin to Adirondacks Collaborative and Aroland First
Nation that the scope of factors for the environmental assessment of the project should be
expanded to include the points in the applicants’ submissions, particularly point #3
concerning site-specific emergency response plans. The MFN also agrees with the
“Specific Aboriginal Procurement Plans™ as laid out in point #4.

The project in large part includes the re-utilization of a natural gas pipeline. As such, the
ERP’s for those portions of the Project that repurpose and reutilize existing pipe can only
be prepared following a determination by the Board of the “fit for use” of these existing
pipeline sections.

Yours truly,

Rae and Compan




